Trinity Episcopal Church

February 2015



Genesis

"So teach us to number our days, that we may apply our hearts to wisdom" ~Psalm 90:12

DEAR FRIENDS,

We will gather for the services of Ash Wednesday on February 18th. This is a solemn day that marks the beginning of the holy season of Lent. The liturgy includes an invitation to keep the season by way of "self-examination and repentance; by prayer, fasting and self-denial; and by reading and meditating on God's holy word". In many congregations, including Trinity, this invitation is followed by the imposition of ashes with the words, "Remember that you are dust, and to dust you shall return."

Despite what we might first think, Lent is not a morbid season. It is not about self-loathing or the destruction of body and soul. It is instead a reality check. It is a season to remember that God loves us, hopes to be fully in relationship with us, and now is the time to focus on that relationship. As the psalmist has written, "So teach us to number our days, that we may apply our hearts to wisdom." (Psalm 90:12). I think that is much closer to the real meaning of Lent than "poor, poor, pitiful me".

Lent does call us to repentance, that is, to a changing of our hearts and thus the changing of our practices. As the above invitation states, we are to work on the relationship by committing additional time to prayer, study, and self-examination in order to better understand where God is at work in our lives and what we might do in order to ever more fully respond. In other words, giving up chocolate for six weeks is not the meaning of this season. A closer walk with God is.

I extend two invitations to you that I hope will help in keeping a holy Lent. First, we would like to continue our tradition of sharing a brief meditation each day on Lent's meaning with our congregation. We would like to ask your help in accomplishing this. If you would be willing to take a day, or several, please email me at rbanse@trinityupperville.org. I will be happy to assign you the day and the biblical passage. We will need to move quickly on this so let me know if you would like to par-

Secondly, I invite you to join me for a simple supper and discussion on Wednesday evenings February 25th, March 4th, and March 11th. Our topic will be the "Way of the Cross," with particular emphasis on some of the passion stories and the use of the Stations of the Cross in our life of prayer. We'll begin at 6:30pm and conclude by 8:00pm. All are welcome.

"Giving up" things for Lent has its merits, don't get me wrong. But growing more in love with God, day by day, seems to me to be the season's real purpose.

Faithfully in Christ,

ticipate ASAP.

The Rev. Rob Banse





INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Vestry Report2
Shrove Pancakes!2
Did you Know?3
SOME3
Serving in March4
Stewardship5
Are You Ready for Lent?5
Forum Hour6
Expanding the Family6
American Boychoir & Mrs. Mellon7
American Boychoir Bio7
Ash Wednesday Services8
February Calendarinsert

UPCOMING EVENTS

- Burning of Palms for Ashes, Feb. 10th at 4:00 p.m. Outdoor Sanctuary.
- Shrove Pancake Supper at 6:30 p.m. in Cox Hall, Feb. 17th
- Ash Wednesday services at 12:00 p.m. & 6:30 p.m., Feb. 18th
- The American Boychoir concert at Trinity, Feb. 19th, 7:00 p.m.
 Suggested donation—\$20.00
- Supper/Lenten Program Feb. 25, Mar. 4, and Mar. 11 @ 6:30 p.m. in Cox Hall.

VESTRY REPORT

The Vestry met on Wednesday, January 21, for its monthly meeting. The Rector offered the opening prayers that were followed by the recitation of the Lord's Prayer. Gina Hammond offered the monthly Bible study on James 1:17.

The minutes of the December 17, 2014 meeting were approved and are available on the bulletin board in Cox Hall.

Charles Ince presented the Treasurer's Report informing the Vestry that December had been a strong month. Trinity received a total of \$66,478.18 in special offerings. In addition, Charles stated that we had come in slightly underbudget in several areas: personnel, general administration costs, and worship expenses. With both special offerings and gifts, and the savings in expenses, Trinity finished the year with \$95,800.98 net income.

John Johnson explained in the Finance Committee Report the revisions that were made to the 2015 Budget to reflect the income received in December 2014. The Vestry voted to pass the revisions to the Budget. John also explained that Buildings maintenance is very likely under-funded and that the prior year's surplus is unlikely to meet the needs the church is facing.

The Vestry is going on retreat Saturday, January 31. Dan Murphy, in consultation with both the Rector and the Senior Warden, is drafting the agenda, which will focus on the future stewardship needs of Trinity, both annual and long-term. Bob Appenzeller generously offered his home for the retreat.

Junior Warden Gina Hammond reported for the Buildings Committee that Tommy Breeden has been making necessary repairs to the interior of the Gulick House (the old Rectory), but the exterior repairs must be made by a contractor. Because of the costs, bids must be received from three contractors before the Vestry can make a decision on going forward. Gina said repair work to the Keith House following the rupture of a radiator is nearing completion. Fortunately, the costs are primarily covered by insurance. However, the balance of costs for repairs will be covered by a

special gift to the church.

Gina also reported emergency repair required to the Peard House. A leak was discovered in one of the pipes in the basement in the Bookkeeper's office. After repairing the leak, the plumbers turned water back on and several other leaks occurred at joints in the old pipes. All old piping was replaced as needed.

Jim Gemmer presented the developing schedule for the Adult Forum. In upcoming weeks, we can look forward to presentations by Jonathan Catherwood on Hebrews, and Warren Beeton on Climate Change –Stewardship of God's Creation. The Adult Christian Education Committee is continuing to plan and asks anyone with ideas or suggestions for interesting topics to talk with one of the committee members.

Becky Hoecker briefly discussed a staffing committee that has been formed to review current staff job descriptions and compare them to jobs that staff is actually performing. The purpose is to discover any existing or future needs of the church. The committee is expected to complete its review by early March and present its report, with any suggestion, to the Vestry.

Rob discussed with the Vestry the changing landscape the church faces today. Trinity has become a "Destination Church". Congregants and visitors are no longer necessarily living nearby or in local communities, but may drive from as far away as Arlington or Alexandria to attend Worship services. We must discuss how Trinity can continue to serve the needs and offer services and education that can meet these circumstances. Rob said we must consider the uses of modern communication as a means of connecting with each other. He asked the Vestry to think about this as we prepare to meet for our retreat.

Rob closed the meeting with a prayer.

Pancakes!
Pancakes!
Pancakes!
Pancakes!

Shrove Tuesday!

February 17th at 6:30 p.m.

Join us in Cox Hall
For Fun & Fellowship and a
pancake supper prepared by the
Men of Trinity!



DID YOU KNOW?

Little known facts about Trinity Episcopal Church - Upperville, VA

For the first thirty-nine years after its construction, Cox Hall, as we now know it, was identified simply as the "Parish Hall". This building was dedicated on August 30, 1953 and began immediate dual service as a parish hall and as the primary place of worship for the Trinity congregation. When the church services were moved into this building, it allowed the removal of the second church and the beginning construction of the new church we now use.

In May 1992, the Vestry voted to rename the "Parish Hall" as Cox Hall in memory of the much beloved late Rev. Robert (Bob) Cox, Rector of Trinity 1955-1965.

~Gray Coyner



SOME

An interesting query came from a guest at SOME for a Trinity volunteer during our first mission of 2015 in January.

He asked, "Why do you come all the way into DC from out in the country?" Why would you care about people like us?" he added.

It was explained (with little fanfare) that this was our 27th year of making that journey and that the Trinity program carries on because of our enduring love for the program and our concern for others everywhere without enough to eat.

"We are all God's children," the gentleman was told by our volunteer.

The guest broke into a satisfied smile and resumed enjoying his lunch.

We move forward in the new year with grace and prayerful thanks for our generous congregation and for our wonderful, devoted troop of volunteers who consistently support the efforts of purchasing supplies, preparing the casseroles and traveling east to serve. We put it all together as a team.

A crowd of 302 savored our meal of fish, tartar sauce, coleslaw, green beans, rice casserole, and milk topped off with an abundance of homemade desserts and breads.

The able cooking crew included: Holly Bimba, Nicky Perry, Ellen Hall, Stephanie Knapp, Harriett Condon, Meralyn Autry, Richard Taylor, Sara Sisk, Gay Estin, on food prep; Ken Knapp at the ovens; Len Shapiro on green bean duty; John Mac-Donnell and Jim Gemmer on tray prep and last but never least, the ever reliable Mark Thompson helming the dishwashing task.

On the serving line and in the dining room were: Robin Keys, Len Shapiro, Jim Gemmer, Carol Miller, Gina Hammond, Ken Knapp, Mary & John MacDonnell, , Jan Evans, Ann MacLeod, and Mark Thompson.

Our next Outreach SOME experience will be Thursday, March 19 with cooking in Cox Hall and Friday, March 20, with our trip to Washington, DC to serve. Please contact Ann MacLeod (540-592-3313) if you would like to participate. We welcome your involvement.



The church van packed and ready to go

SOME SERVES NEXT

IN MARCH

Join us in Cox Hall
At 7:30 a.m. Thursday, March
19th to prepare the meal. We
will leave the church parking lot
at 8:30 a.m. sharp on Friday,
March 20th to serve the meal in
D.C.

Your donations of cookies, breads, corn muffins, and brownies are always gratefully devoured! Please leave your donation in Cox Hall (clearly marked for SOME) by Thursday, March 19th.





SERVING IN MARCH

Altar Guild	Feb. 5-March 18: Team 5: Ellen Hall, Harriett Condon, Bunny Shick, Celeste Wheelwright, Neil Peddicor March 19-April 22: Team 2: Barbara Augenblick, Debra Latiolais, Becky Hoecker, Ed Moore					
	March I 2 Lent	March 8 3 Lent	March 15 4 Lent	March 22 5 Lent	March 29 Palm Sunday	
Flower Guild	Gina Hammond, Abigale Brower, Joyce Brower, Jane Kates, Pat Sharp, Edie Smart	Kaye Nazarian, Margaret Hilliard, June Hambrick	Jimmy Hatcher, Gay Estin, Elizabeth Gore, Dorothy Gow, Ruth Ripley	Carolyn Smith Patty Jarvis Mary MacDonnell Nenie Schara Gretchen Zeltner	Anne Coyner Barbara Augenblick Sally Fletcher Becky Hoecker Betty Long Cindy Mullett	
Memorial Flowers					Palms	
Lectionary	Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16 Psalm 22:2-30 Romans 4:13-25 Mark 8:31-38	Exodus 20:1-17 Psalm 19 I Corinthians 1:18-25 John 2:13-22	Numbers 21:4-9 Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22 Ephesians 2:1-10 John 3:14-21	Jeremiah 31:31-34 Psalm 119:9-16 Hebrews 5:5-10 John 12:20-33	Isaiah 50:4-9a Psalm 31:9-16 Philippians 2:5-11 Mark 14:1-47	
		8:00 a.m. Service: H	loly Eucharist Rite I			
LEM:	Dan Haney	Walta Warren	Beth Lamond	Lewis Martin	Harriett Condon	
Lector	Jim Whitner	Andrew Motion	Greg Ellison	Cheri Martin	Wayne Gibbens	
Ushe-rs	Beth & Wayne Gibbens	Debbie Gerbich Pam Covington	Randy Mullett George Autry	Elizabeth Norman Bill Easton	Arch Randolph Pamela Wynfield	
Healing Ministry	Stephanie Knapp Michael Scholes					
Coffee Hour	Covington/Able-Smith	Parish Life New Comers' Coffee	Bruce & Edie Smart	Karen Jackson		
		10:30 a.m. Service: H	Holy Eucharist Rite I	ı l		
LEM	Gina Hammond Joe Fluet	Sabine Bibb Debra Latiolais	Randy Mullett George Autry	Elizabeth Norman Bill Easton	Arch Randolph Pamela Wynfield	
Lector	Margaret Hilliard George Autry	Page Gravely Arch Randolph	Stephanie Reynolds Carolyn Smith	John MacDonnell Michael Main	Martha Chapman Bucky Slater	
Ushers	Ken Knapp Penelope Yungblut Ray Ewing	Elle, Ri, & Chuck Benefield	Anne Coyner David Hartley Mac Hartley	Chip Chapman Jolly de Give Bunny Shick	Susan Grayson Stanley Dees Barbara Augenblick	
Healing Ministry	Margot Blattmann Elizabeth Norman	Melissa Neal Cheri Martin	Michael Scholes Joe Fluet	Stephanie Knapp Ginny Fluet	Clyde Lamond Melissa Neal	
Coffee Hour	Easton/Wynfield/ Higgins	Parish Life New Comers' Coffee		Shick/Newton	Korté/Latiolais	

If you are unable to serve on your scheduled day, please find someone with whom to trade. Please remember to notify the church office of any changes. Thank you.



There are still many open dates in 2015—Grab a friend or 2 and sign up to host!

Thank you to all who volunteer!



STEWARDSHIP — "GETTING DIRECTIONS FROM THE OWNER"

Each month at our regular Vestry meeting we start with a brief Bible Study. I used the material below at the January 2015 meeting in reference to the passage:

James 1:17 - Every good and perfect gift is from above, coming down from the Father of the heavenly lights, who does not change like shifting shadows.

The information that was shared is a summary of an article called "Getting Directions from the Owner," published in the Life Stewardship Newsletter found on www.StewardshipMinistries.org. It was written by E.G. "Jay" Link who is the Chief Steward at Stewardship Ministries

God is the Owner of all Things. We all need to remember that God owns our homes, our cars, our bank accounts, our investments, our families, our bodies, our time and our abilities, just to name a few. And because of this "God owns it all" reality, our understanding of our relationship to what we possess is radically changed from thinking of ourselves as the owners of all we possess to understanding that we are to be trusted stewards of someone else's property. The life-transforming question becomes: "Lord, what do you want me to do with all that you have entrusted to me? The next logical question becomes: "Exactly how do we get directions from the Owner regarding what He wants us to do with all that He has entrusted to us?

Part I: God directs us Through his Word:

- We need to be <u>Readers</u> of His Word We need to read the Owner's Manual - "Your word is a lamp to my feet and a light to my path" - Psalm 119:105
- We need to be <u>Students</u> of His Word We need to be students of the Owner's Manual - "Study to show yourself approved unto God, a workman that needs not be ashamed, rightly dividing the word of truth" – Timothy 2:15
- We need to be <u>Memorizers</u> of His Word We need to get the Word of God in our hearts – "Your word I have treasured in my heart, that I may not sin against You." – Psalm 119:11.

Part II: God directs us Through Other People:

- We need to be Hearing from Those Who are <u>Over</u> Us We all need to have at least one Paul in our life someone who is a spiritual mentor to us. God puts people over us to protect us and direct us. "Obey your leaders and submit to them, for they are keeping watch over your souls, as those who will have to give an account." Hebrews 13:17
- We Need to be Hearing from Those Who are <u>Beside</u>
 Us We all need to have at least one Barnabus in our
 lives someone who is our spiritual peer, someone in
 your life who you allow God to speak through to communicate to you and give you His directions.
- We Need to be Hearing from Those Who are <u>Under</u>
 Us We all need to have at least one Timothy in our lives
 – someone who we are mentoring. "Out of the mouth of babes and sucklings hast thou ordained strength." Psalm 8:2.

Part III: God directs us Through our Thoughts

- We need to <u>Stop</u> Don't just do something, stand there."
 Stop! -: "Cease striving and know that I am God." Psalm 46:10.
- We need to <u>Look</u> We need to give just as desperately
 as the poor need to receive. "But if anyone has the world's
 goods and sees his brother in need, yet closes his heart against
 him, how does God's love abide in him." I John 3:17
- We need to <u>Listen</u> "After the earthquake came a fire, but the LORD was not in the fire. And after the fire came a gentle whisper." - 1 Kings 19:12

God is speaking thoughts into our minds all the time with His still, small voice and only when we stop, look and listen will we actually recognize that it is a thought from the Lord for something He wants us to do with the time, talents and treasures He has entrusted to us.

Faithfully, Gina Hammond, Stewardship Committee Chair

"By his great mercy he has given us a new birth into a living hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead..." ~1Peter 1:3

ARE YOU READY FOR LENT?

Shrove Pancake Supper, February 17th @ 6:30 p.m.

Ash Wednesday Services, February 18th @ 12 p.m. & 6:30 p.m.

Supper & Lenten Study, February 25th, March 4th, March 11th @ 6:30 p.m.

Palm Sunday, March 29th @ 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m.

Holy Week Noon Celebration of the Holy Eucharist, March 30th, 31st, April 1st

Maunday Thursday, April 2nd @ 6 p.m. Agapé Supper, 7 p.m. Stripping of the Altar

Prayer Vigil (sign-up sheets will be posted March 1) 10 p.m. April 2nd—10 a.m. April 3rd

Good Friday Noon Holy Eucharist, April 3rd.



2015 Winter-Summer Multi-Parish Youth Events

- Jan. 30th-Feb. Ist: Ski Trip \$250 per person. We'll be leaving Trinity at 4:30pm for Wisp Ski Resort in McHenry, MD. We will return by 3pm on Feb. Ist. 6th-I2th Grade
- March 7th or 14th (depending on weather): Stations of the Cross
 Shrine Mont. Cost is \$10 to help cover lunch. Leaving Emmanuel at 8:00am and will return by 2:30pm. 6th-12th Grade
- April 24th: 30 Hour Famine at Trinity Church. Cost is \$10 and box of brownie, cake or cookie mix. Some may bring some cupcake cups or eggs. Meet @ Trinity at 6:00pm Start fasting after lunch at school. Finish at 6:00pm Saturday. 6th-12th Grade
- May 9th: D.C. Trip- Museum Trip and Nationals vs The Atlanta Braves! Game is at 4:05pm. Cost is \$50 per person, covers lunch, game ticket, museum visit, Cathedral and dinner. Parents, please send some spending cash for souvenirs. Leaving Emmanuel @ 9:00am 6th-12th Grade
- June 20th-26th: Summer Mission
 Trip to Philadelphia. Meet at
 Trinity Church at 10:00am on
 the 20th. We will have a brief
 opening session, lunch, and
 then hit the road for Philadelphia on the Greyhound Bus.
 Cost is \$450 per person and
 includes lodging, meals and
 mission throughout the week.
 9th-12th Grade
- August Event-TBD- River Tubing Trip 9th-I2th Grade All
 Senior High Youth are invited to join us for a day float down the Shenandoah River. Cost, dates and further info will be available at a later date.

"EXPANDING THE FAMILY"

Friends.

Soon enough I will have become a father for the second time, this time to a baby boy. The idea of my family growing is both exciting and nerve-racking. I am excited about so many things, but none as much as the fact that Ruth will have a playmate, and that Amanda and I will have another addition to the family. Nerve-racking is the unknown, the things that we can't plan and prep for and will inevitably come at us completely unexpected.

I am lucky to be able to experience this with my immediate family, but I wanted to share with you how I experience this same feeling in my work at Trinity Church, over and over again. You see, I take very seriously the vows I take at a Baptism. When we as "The People" affirm the candidate, I cannot forget those words. It warms my heart at each Baptism to hear the words "we will", which translates to "I will" which in my mind means translates to "DO SOMETHING JOHN".

I think I wrote in an article a few months back about the time I told a woman that I had hundreds of kids, and her priceless reaction. After over a decade of focus on youth, and children's ministries, I literally have hundreds of kids I keep in touch with, regularly engage in conversation with, and would do absolutely anything for in a moment's notice, just like I would for my own children.

I tell you all this because this is bound to be an exciting year of youth trips and children's activities. A year in which I hope you will take the time to join us and become part of the family. A time together, in which I will watch over, lead, and teach your children, just as I would my own. Check out some of the upcoming events listed in the box to the left.

Director of Family Ministries

Un R. Knowse

ADULT FORUM HOUR

Please join us on Sunday morning at 9:30AM in Cox Hall for Trinity Adult Forum. These informative programs are a great way to explore, share and broaden your knowledge. Do you have an idea for a topic? Please let a member of the Adult Christian Education committee know. We look forward to seeing you! - Jim Gemmer, ACE Chairman (jimdgem@gmail.com).

February I—No Forum Hour

February 8—Jonathan Catherwood – **Hebrews – The Many Roles of Christ (I of 3)**: The book of Hebrews is unique in the New Testament, in that the author is unknown and it is neither a letter to an early church (the majority of Paul's letters) nor a pastoral letter or a revelation. It appears to really be a sermon in written form, and provides a unique and compelling view of Christ in the context of Jewish history and theology, wrapping its theological purpose in a tone of wonderful warmth and encouragement. We plan to examine Christ the priest, the king and sacrificial offering.

February 15—Jonathan Catherwood—Hebrews—Session 2 of 3

February 22—Jonathan Catherwood—Hebrews—Session 3 of 3

March I—Warren Beeton—Climate Change – Stewardship of God's Creation: What is Climate Change? The Science behind it. Stewardship of God's Planet.

THE AMERICAN BOY CHOIR & MRS. MELLON

When I was a student at Westminster Choir College in the mid 80's, I remember visiting the The American Boychoir School, also in Princeton, NJ, and being impressed with the beauty of the estate that had become their campus. Albemarle was the home that Gerard Barnes Lambert built in 1917 and was sold to the boychoir in 1950. It was not until I came to Upperville that I made the connection to the Mellon family. Gerard Barnes Lambert was Bunny Mellon's father and Albemarle was where she grew up. Even after the boychoir moved into the property, Mrs. Mellon continued to live in a cottage on the grounds and could often be seen tending the gardens. Throughout her life, Mrs. Mellon took great interest in all that happened at her childhood home and was a generous donor to the American Boychoir. In 1999 the boys came to Washington to sing for Mr. Mellon's funeral service at the National Art Gallery.

As we were making plans for Mrs. Mellon's funeral at Trinity last spring, one of her several requests was for the American Boychoir to participate. I made the phone call and on very

short notice the boys packed their things and drove all night from New York, where they were filming a movie, to be here for the service. They sang several selections of their own and one of the boys sang the soprano solo in the Faure Requiem performed by the our own Trinity Church Choir. Both the boys and their leaders were greatly pleased to honor their benefactor in this way and were touched by the grace and beauty of the church which she had built. Following the service we had casual conversations about how much the choir would like to return to Trinity. Not quite one year and many more formal conversations later, it is now happening.

The American Boychoir is without question the finest boychoir in the country and easily on par with the best boychoirs in the world. Please plan to attend this very special event in the life of Trinity Church on February 19th at 7:00 p.m.

Christian

"The American Boychoir is without question the finest boychoir in the country." Plan on attending their concert at Trinity, February 19th at 7:00 p.m.

THE AMERICAN BOYCHOIR CONCERT FEBRUARY 19, 2015 7P.M. AT TRINITY CHURCH

Suggested donation \$20.

THE AMERICAN BOYCHOIR—A BIOGRAPHY

The American Boychoir has long been recognized as one of the finest musical ensembles in the country. Under the leadership of Fernando Malvar-Ruiz, Litton-Lodal Music Director, the American Boychoir has dazzled audiences with its unique blend of musical sophistication, spirited presentation, and ensemble virtuosity. The Boychoir performs regularly with world-class orchestras, including the New York Philharmonic, The Philadelphia Orchestra, and the Boston Symphony Orchestra, and is often featured with such illustrious conductors as James Levine, Charles Dutoit, and Alan Gilbert. The American Boychoir is frequently invited to join internationally-renowned artists on stage, and the list of collaborators reflects the extraordinary range of the ensemble: from great classical artists such as Jessye Norman and Frederica von Stade to jazz legend Wynton Marsalis and pop icons Beyoncé and Sir Paul McCartney. The choir's young soloists are also in high demand and have joined forces with the Baltimore Symphony Orchestra, The Cleveland Orchestra, and Spoleto Festival USA, to name a few. As an icon of American musical excellence, the Boychoir has been invited to sing for every sitting U.S. President since John F. Kennedy. Touring frequently at home and abroad as preeminent ambassadors, the American Boychoir spreads messages of beauty and hope through outstanding musical achievement.

Boys in fourth through eighth grades, reflecting the ethnic, religious and cultural diversity of the United States, come from across the country and around the world to pursue a rigorous musical and academic curriculum at the American Boychoir School in Princeton, New Jersey. While keeping up with their academic demands, the boys balance schoolwork with an intense national and international touring schedule. In addition to the almost 100 solo concerts, the 2014-2015 season includes 2 engagements with the Philadelphia Orchestra, a month-long performance exhibit at the Gladstone Gallery in New York City called Fault Lines, a performance at the Metropolitan Museum of Art, 4 national tours and the release of a feature film called "Boychoir" with Dustin Hoffman and Kathy Bates. The legacy of the American Boychoir is preserved through an extensive recording catalog, which boasts over 45 commercial recordings and the launch of its own label. Albemarle Records.

Trinity Episcopal Church

The Diocese of Virginia
The Rt. Rev. Shannon S. Johnston,
Bishop of Virginia
The Rt. Rev. Edwin F. "Ted" Gulick Jr.,
Assistant Bishop
The Rt. Rev. Susan E. Goff,
Bishop Suffragan

Clergy & Staff

The Rev. Robert L. Banse, Jr., Rector
Christian Myers, Director of Music Ministry
Richard McPherson, Organist
Beth A. Rogers, Parish Administrator
Betsy Crenshaw, Administrative Assistant
John Knouse, Director of Family Ministries
Angela Lake; Laure Carter, Housekeeping
Tommy Breeden, Sexton

Officers & Vestry

Becky Hoecker, Senior Warden Gina Hammond, Junior Warden Charles Ince, Treasurer Mark Thompson, Registrar Class of 2015

C. Greg Ellison, John Johnson Becky Hoecker, Gina Hammond Class of 2016

Bob Appenzeller, Joe Fluet
Marguerite Sweeny, Pamela Wynfield
Class of 2017

Barbara Conner, Susan Grayson Jim Gemmer, Dan Murphy

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICES



Wednesday, February 18, 2015 Holy Eucharist & Disposition of Ashes 12:00 p.m. & 6:30 p.m.

Article for the March 2015 issue of "Genesis" are due February 23rd

Trinity Episcopal Church

P.O. Box 127 Upperville, VA 20185

Phone: 540-592-3343 Fax: 540-592-3408 E-mail: info@trinityupperville.org www.trinityupperville.org



PLEASE PLACE STAMP HERE